
                                          City Council 

September 21, 2016                                                                                                      

5:30 p.m. 

 

     The Atlantic City Council met in regular session in the Council Chambers at City Hall 

with Mayor Jones presiding.  Council Members present were:  Jimerson, Somers, Hayes, 

Hartkopf, Casady, Halder, and Brink.  Absent: None.  

      

     Harkopf moved, Jimmerson seconded, to amend the agenda by moving item #7. 

“Presentation by Wastewater Superintendent, Tim Snyder.” below item #12. “Public 

Forum.” and to approve the rest of the agenda as posted.  All in favor. 

  

     Hayes moved, Somers seconded, to approve the consent agenda which included 

minutes of the September 7, 2016 Council Meeting, Tree Trimmer’s Permit for 

Westphalen Landscaping, and Class C Liquor License for Desperados Investments.  All 

in favor. 

 

     Mayor Jones announced that the Halloween “trick or treating” hours will be shall be 

5:00 p.m. to 7:30 p.m. on October 31, 2016. 

 

     Somers moved, Halder seconded, to adopt resolution #32-16 entitled; 

“RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE FOLLOWING INSTITUTIONS AS 

DEPOSITORIES FOR PUBLIC FUNDS FOR THE CITY OF ATLANTIC.”  All in 

favor. 

 

     Hartkopf moved, Brink seconded, to adopt resolution #33-16 entitled; 

“RESOLUTION APPROVING CONTRACT AND BONDS.” All in favor. Said 

resolution pertains to the Bull Creek Culvert Replacement Project. 

 

     Jimerson moved, Brink seconded, to close the streets, as requested, for the Fireman’s 

parade on October 15, 2016.  All in favor.  

 

     City Administrator John Lund gave an update on several items including: impact of 

Highway 6 construction on abutting businesses, the Zoning Ordinance, 150th anniversary 

of the City in 2 years, and that he will be starting on the budget in October.  

      

     Mayor Jones stated Coca-Cola Days will be this weekend and reminded citizens to 

stop mowing grass into the streets. 

 

     Council Committee Reports were given as follows: Brink–Chamber of Commerce, 

Planning & Zoning, and Atlantic Municipal Utilities; Somers–Personnel & Finance; 

Hayes–Parks & Recreation; Casady-CPC; and Halder-Library. 

 

     Jimerson moved, Hartkopf seconded, to approve the bills totaling $70,505.12.  All in 

favor. 

      



     Hayes moved, Hartkopf seconded, to approve the Clerk, Treasurer, Budget, General 

Ledger, Revenue, Airport, Volunteer Fire Department, and Storm Water reports for 

August.  All in favor. 

 

     During the public forum, Jimerson asked about signage and Library Director Natalie 

Struecker gave an update. 

 

     Wastewater Superintendent Tim Snyder gave an update. 

 

     Jimerson moved, Hartkopf seconded, to adjourn at 6:02 p.m.  All in favor. 

 

      

       David R. Jones  

       Mayor  

 

 

Attest:  Deirdre Derby  

                Deputy City Clerk 


